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A message from the Senior Team 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

I hope you all had a restful break and enjoyed quality time with your families. As we begin 

this new term, I want to take a moment to express how excited we are to welcome the 

children back to school. There is a real sense of energy and enthusiasm among both staff 

and pupils, and we are looking forward to another term of learning, growth, and discovery. 

This term we have a range of exciting activities planned to engage and inspire the children, 

from curriculum enrichment  weeks, class assemblies to outdoor learning experiences.  

We continue to prioritise creating a safe, nurturing environment where every child can 

thrive and feel supported in their individual learning journey. 

As always, your partnership is invaluable to us, and we encourage you to stay involved in 

school life. Please remember that if you have any questions or concerns, our doors are 

always open. 

Thank you for your continued support. Together, we can make this term another successful 

and memorable one for all our children. 

 

Wishing you all the best for the term ahead! 

 



Mrs. Wall and the Senior Leadership Team 

Head Teacher Commendations January 2025 

 



Pride Certificates 10th January 2024 

 



Attendance  

 

Well done to 1U the KS1 weekly winners with 99.1 % who will share Attendance Ted. 

 



Well done to 5B the KS2 weekly  winners with  96 % who will receive the Attendance Cup. 

EYFS 

 

Early Years children have had a fantastic first week back at school! We introduced our topic 

by finding a mess in the library! The children investigated what they thought the mess could 

be. The children noticed sticks and feathers. After a class discussion we decided it must of 

been a nest so a bird must of made it. 

''There are lots of beautiful coloured feathers.'' 

''I think it could be a rainbow bird.'' 

The children shared everything that they new about birds and then did some brilliant writing 

about what made the mess. 

 

In PSHE we started to look at rules. We thought about what rules we know and why rules are 

important. We then played different board games, following the rules and taking turns. 



 

 

Year 1 

 



Year one have a fantastic first week back to learning! The children have been recalling all of 

their geography knowledge about the United Kingdom to write their first essay! We have 

been so impressed with how well they have remembered facts such as the capital cities of 

the four countries of the United Kingdom. They have also been using great geographical 

vocabulary to describe the location of our country within the continent of Europe.  

 

During maths, we have begun exploring numbers within 20. The children have represented 

the numbers using a range of manipulatives, such as diennes, tens frames and numicon. The 

number bonds to ten facts have we have learned have helped to make this easier.  

 

During PE, we have begun our new gymnastics sessions and have practised making and hold 

shapes with our bodies such as a straight, tuck, star and straddle.  

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

Year 2 

 

Year 2 have had a great start to the Spring Term. We have written history essays to answer 

the question: 'What were the consequences of The Great Fire of London?' The children have 



demonstrated excellent recall skills and have clearly remembered lots of knowledge from 

our history lessons last term!  

 

In maths we have started learning about money. We recapped coins and also looked at notes. 

The children have been adding and comparing different amounts of money. We also looked 

at the different ways in which you can make an amount, as well as the least amount of coins 

to make a value.  

 

In Science we have begun to explore the question: 'Is everything on Earth alive?'. This week 

we classified animals into 5 groups (mammals, fish, birds, reptiles and amphibians).  

 

 



Year 3 

 

Year 3 have returned to school excited to continue their learning.  This week they have been 

writing their historical essays to answer the question 'How has industry changed in Kent?'  

They have worked with focus to write each paragraph to show their learning of the unit the 

studied last term. 

In science the children have begun their learning about forces and have considered what a 

force is.  They are able to identify push and pull forces in everyday life. 

Within maths, Year 3 have continued their learning on multiplication.  This week they have 

identified and multiplied single digit numbers by multiples of ten.  They are now beginning 

to apply this knowledge to multiplying 2 digit numbers by 1 digit numbers.   

 



 

 

 



 

Year 4  

 

Year 4 have really enjoyed showcasing their learning of River last term.  Each child wrote 

paragraphs on what a river is and the features of rivers,  the Nile and the Amazon and why 

they are important, and about the effects of flooding and pollution on rivers Teachers were 

impressed by how much they remembered about the causes and effects of flooding.  



In reading we have started our new book which is Race to the Frozen North.  We have read 

why Matthew left his home and  what he did next.  This will form the basis of our writing 

later in the term. 

IN our PSHE lesson we learnt about the different ages you are allowed to do certain things - 

such as sign your passport, buy a pet, watch videos on YouTube and even drive a car. We had 

an interesting discussion on what age we thought you should be allowed to do certain things 

and thought about why the age restrictions were in place. 

 



 



 



Year 5  

 

Year 5 have started off 2025 the way they mean to go on! We have been learning how to 

write the formal written method of multiplication (long multiplication) making sure our 

digits stay in the correct place value for our calculations. It was quite a challenge making 

sure all our working out got to the correct place and was added at the end but we got there! 

The writing has been our essays on Mapping the World for Geography. The children have 

written all about different kinds of maps and why they are important. From physical maps 

and political maps to topographical and topological maps we have explored them all. Ask the 

children about cartographers and what they do and see what great information they can 

give you! 



 

 



 

 



Year 6 

 

This week Year 6 have demonstrated their improving historical knowledge as they completed 

essays answering the question ' What was the Kingdom of Benin and why were the Benin 

bronzes significant?' The children planned their essay using last term's classwork before 

writing a structured essay using this information.  

 



 

 

Important Dates:  Term 3 

Please refer to the school website for forthcoming events Staplehurst School - School 

calendar at Staplehurst School 

https://staplehurstschool.co.uk/news-and-events/calendar
https://staplehurstschool.co.uk/news-and-events/calendar


Online Workshop - understanding your child's behaviour 
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